
Note: Minutes are summarized by staff. A recording of the meeting is on file with Planning Services. 

Bicycle Advisory Board Minutes 
December 15, 2020 
Virtual Via WebEx 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley 

Attendance: 

• Board Members Present:  Board Members Present:  Grant Shipley (Chair), Jessica Engelman
(Vice-Chair), Mike Bjordahl, Harrison Husting, Charlie Greenwood, Pablo Monsivais, Jason
Oestreicher, Taylor Stevens, Rhonda Young

• Board Members Not Present:
• Quorum Present: yes
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst

Public Comment: 

None 

Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the November 17, 2020 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Liaison Report –
• Jessica Engelman reported that she participated in the most recent CTAB (Citizen

Transportation Advisory Board) meeting and that CTAB is compiling a list of residential streets
that need to be paved in the upcoming year.

2. Chair Report –
• Grant Shipley reported that the BAB Work Plan Committee has met and is finalizing the BAB

2021 workplan.
3. Staff Report –

• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the list of priority bike projects created by the BAB has been
passed on to City Council for review and legislative action.

• A new bicyclist counter has been placed on the Centennial trail at Mission and compared to
last year, users are up 27%. The Ben Burr Trail counts were also up, but the Centennial Trail
through Kendall Yards had lower counts compared to last year.

• WheelShare will continue throughout the winter but bikes and scooters will be taken off the
streets during each snow event.

• BAB Active Transportation Code Updates will be packaged and are tentatively anticipated to
be brought to Council in the spring.

Workshops: 

1. South Gorge Trail Status and Next Steps
• Presentation provided by Kyle Twohig and Kevin Picanco
• Questions asked and answered
• Discussion ensued

2. Regional Priority Bike Network
• Presentation provided by Jason Lien
• Questions asked and answered
• Discussion ensued

3. 2021 BAB Work Plan and Annual Report to Council - Postponed



 

Note: Minutes are summarized by staff. A recording of the meeting is on file with Planning Services. 
 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, January 19, 2021  
 
 


